
 

 

                                        

 

                                                                                                                          
         GREEN  BAY – DOWNTOWN, Founded 1917 

 

      KIWANIS  KEY 
           Weekly Newsletter of the Kiwanis Club of Green Bay – Downtown 
 

    KIWANIS MEETING OF JUNE 29, 2015 
 

WOW! June is coming to an end, and we’re moving into July. Make sure to enjoy your 
summer while you can. 

Fourteen members and our guest speaker gathered for our final June meeting; on to July! 

We enjoyed a summer picnic-type lunch of grilled hotdogs with all the fixings, pasta salad, 
and homemade potato chips. It was yet another tasty offering from the kitchen of the Black 
& Tan. 

Boyd led us in three musical selections: Keep it Booming, It’s a Grand Old Flag, and America 
the Beautiful. 

Paul was happy about having a great Saturday. Pat and Joe were happy about having had a 
great time attending the Kiwanis National Convention. Pat was especially happy because Joe 
drove. Emmett was happy about a very worthwhile presentation regarding the events of 
1855. The presentation was given at the Heritage Hill State Park Moravian Church. 

Coming events:  

Brat Fry Saturday July 11 at eastside Festival Foods. We could use a little more help: contact 
Rick Satterlee. 

Board Meeting Monday July 8th 11:15 am. 

Bull Frogs Family Outing: If you plan on attending please confirm with Joe. If you need 
further information, please contact Joe. 

 

 



 

 

A few notes from ICON 2015 in Indy from Joe: 

-          Many ideas on service projects were shared with other clubs from around the USA and world. 
-          Our Green Bay Downtown Club placed a copy of the newspaper article of our annual activities in a time 
          Capsule to be opened in 100 years – in 2115. (Editors note: Pat’s picture is in the article, so he will be       
          visually all of us 100 years from now.)                   
-          Toured Kiwanis Int’l World Headquarters in Indy. 
-          Met the new Int’l President – Sue Petrisin from the Lansing MI area.  1st woman Int’ president! 
-          Participated in voting delegation for amendments and new bylaws – a 5 hour session. 
-          Eliminate Program – to eliminate Neonatal and Mother Tetanus in developing countries. 

o   Kiwanis has raised $ 91 million of its $ 110 million goal and has eliminated tetanus in 16 countries this 
far. 
o   Next 2 years hope to knock off 12 more countries of the 24 that still have tetanus problem. 
o   Our Club has sent funds to vaccinate 100 mother’s and we hope to support more in the near future. 

▪▪▪(only $1.80 per person for vaccination regime.) 
  
Pat and Joe will provide a more complete presentation with pictures during an upcoming club meeting. 

 

Our guest speaker was Ms. Beth A. Lemke, Executive Director of the Neville Public Museum. 
Ms. Lemke told us a little about herself and her family, and gave an interesting presentation 
on the museum, its 100 year anniversary, and her vision for the future. Ms. Lemke also 
provide all with a very nice booklet and information packet including a free pass to the 
museum. 

 

by Denis lee  

 


